
 
 RÉPUBLIQUE FRANCAISE  

_____________________________________________________  

MAIRIE DE CHERONNAC  
____________________  

MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING 

Held 22nd February 2018 at 8.30pm 
Reading of the deliberations.  

The Maire presented several estimates to the municipal council:  

- An estimate has been received for shutters on the apartment at the presbytery: one estimate for 

wooden shutters and another estimate for beige plastic shutters. The municipal council opts for 

the PVC shutters, but will seek additional estimates.  

- An estimate for interior blinds for the mairie. The cost being 820 € TTC, the council approved 

this estimate.  

- An estimate for safety railings on the church wall. Further estimates will be sought from other 

companies.  

- An estimate for plumbing and electricity in the ground floor apartment of the Presbytery. 

Further estimates will be sought from other companies.  

- An estimate for an oven on a stand for the village hall. The council decides to approve the 

proposition for an oven with 5 levels, on a stand, for the sum of 2 523,00 € HT.  

- An estimate for a study on the enlargement of the cemetery. 4 companies have responded. Mr 

Chantegros of ATEC will analyse these offers and give his opinion on the different propositions.  

- An estimate for signposts for the Site of Peyrassoulat. An estimate of 187,30 € HT by ILP is  

approved by the council.  

 

In order to prepare the budget for 2018, the Maire presented several simulations to the municipal 

council in order to fix the rate of tax increase. After analysis, the municipal council decided to 

apply an increase limited to a rate of 1 % on the taxes for 2018.  

The municipal council validated various projects to be written into the budget for 2018 : 

restoration of the church bells, renovation of the préau with the installation of a pellet burning 

central heating boiler, renovation of the ground floor apartment of the Presbytery, installation and  

replacement of the safety railings on the church wall, a study on the enlargement of the cemetery, 

installation of shutters for the apartment at the presbytery, a study into a speed limit for the bourg, 

the purchase of an oven for the village hall, the purchase of a leaf blower for the commune 

employees, installation of blinds for the mairie.  

The maire proposes to launch the renovation project for the préau and the change of boiler. It will 

require the retention of a maitre d’oeuvre for this project, which involves consultation. A request 

for a subsidy from the departmental council will be made for the purchase and installation of the 

boiler.  

On the subject of household refuse, transparent bin liners can be collected, free of charge, from 

the mairie in the coming weeks.  

During the 2nd half of 2018 the municipal council will launch a project to cede the rights of 

various communal trackways. Initially, a census of these different tracks will be undertaken.  

 Chéronnac, 23rd February 2018.  

The Maire 


